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Urinary Antigen Testing 
for Streptococcus pneumoniae 

 
 
Please note that effective 4th June 2024 urinary antigen testing for Streptococcus 
pneumoniae antigen will only be available after discussion and approval from a Clinical 
Microbiologist or Infectious Disease specialist. 
 
This test, which has been increasingly used in the setting of community acquired 
pneumonia, has sub-optimal sensitivity, and has limited usefulness from an antimicrobial 
stewardship perspective. There is little evidence to suggest that the test has any impact on 
clinical outcomes. 
 
It may still be useful in selected patients who are critically unwell, when the results are 
interpreted carefully. 
 
In addition, antigen testing for Streptococcus pneumoniae may also be useful on pleural 
fluid when investigating an empyema of unclear origin, and on cerebrospinal fluid in the 
initial investigation of a presumed bacterial meningitis. 
 
This change brings us into line with other diagnostic laboratories throughout New Zealand. 
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